
 
QUESTION TAKEN ON NOTICE 
 
BUDGET ESTIMATES HEARING :  22 May 2017   
 
IMMIGRATION AND BORDER PROTECTION PORTFOLIO 
 
(BE17/162) - Executive office upgrades - Internal Product (DIBP)   
 
 
Senator Bilyk, Catryna (L&CA) written: 
 
Have the furniture, fixtures or fittings of the Secretary’s office, or the offices of any Deputy 

Secretaries, been upgraded since 1 March 2017?  If so, can an itemised list of costs please be 

provided (GST inclusive)? 

 
 
Answer: 
 
Yes. A new double roller blind was installed in a Deputy Secretary’s office at a cost of 
$1,262. 
 
 
 
 
 


